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24 February 2021

Dear Parent/Carer

I am sure you are aware of the fantastic news that pupils will return to school on Monday 8 March 2021.  We are all really looking forward to seeing everyone again.

When pupils return, the safety measures that were in place during the autumn term will continue to ensure that we minimise the risk of transmission of Covid-19 in school.  This includes staggered start and finish times, children remaining in year group bubbles throughout the day and regular hand sanitising. 

Please remember that only parents and carers of children in Nursery, Reception and Year 1 will be allowed to access site and should be wearing a face covering when on the school grounds.  Children in all other year groups will be handed over to staff at the bottom gate as before.  To ensure social distancing is maintained on site, we will only be allowing one adult per family to come onto the grounds when collecting children. 

We would politely ask parents to respect our neighbours when dropping off and collecting children.  If you can walk to school, please do.  However, if you have to drive, please remember that there is permit parking opposite the school, which must only be used by residents.  Please ensure that you do not cause an obstruction or nuisance and, wherever possible, park further along Woodside Road.  Thank you.

Start and Finish Times

Nursery am:		8.30am – 11.30am (doors open at 11.20am)
Nursery pm:		12.15pm – 3.00pm
Nursery all day:	8.30am – 3.00pm (Friday 8.30am – 12.00pm)

Reception:		9.00am – 3.00pm

Year 1:			9.00am – 3.00pm
Year 2:		    	8.30am – 2.30pm
Year 3:		    	9.00am – 3.00pm
Year 4:		    	8.30am – 2.30pm
Year 5:		    	9.00am – 3.00pm
Year 6:		    	8.30am – 2.30pm
 
All Primary children will enter and leave school through the bottom gate. 

Please ensure that you arrive on time as the gate will be closed promptly.  Any late arrivals cause additional work, not only for our Primary team, but also our site and office staff.  During the initial return to school for pupils, we will also have a number of staff involved in Covid-19 testing of Secondary students.  This means that staff resources will be specifically allocated to fulfil teaching and testing and cannot be easily reassigned to collecting children who arrive late to school.

During this initial period when children are returning to school, breakfast and after school clubs will not be operating.  This is due to the risk of transmission being increased if children from different bubbles mix, which would be most likely before and after school.  This will remain under review and we will look to reinstate before and after school provision as soon as possible.



I would personally like to thank everyone for their understanding and patience during this most recent closure, particularly for all the positive messages of support and thanks that have been received by myself and other staff.  We are now looking forward to having children back in school and all being together again.

Yours faithfully
[image: ]
Miss J Clayton
Head of Primary
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